

Fox Tracks
March 19th, 2024

Fox Ridge Game Farm LLC 8585 Valley Line Rd Oconto Falls WI 54154 1-920-445-8894 www.frgf.com

Fox Ridge Hunters:

~

₩`

**

8

Thanks to everyone, we have completed our 37th season at Fox Ridge. With a supper mild winter and great cover we had a great season! As always it is impossible to know what this upcoming season's conditions will be, so keep that in mind when planning your outings. The fall cover is always the best.

Robert Blaha from Blaha Pheasant Ranch again provided us with quality birds for enjoyable and challenging hunts. We also appreciated Sal and the staff at the Blue Spruce for the great food and drinks served to our hunters.

Don't forget about the Karl Zeitler Memorial Hunt (fun trail) that is being held at the farm again this year Saturday March 23rd. There will be many activates to see even if you aren't going to be running your dog in the trial. Everyone is welcome to attend this fundraiser and all the proceeds go to local law enforcement and rescue agencies!

March Open Hunting Chukars. Any chukars shot after the Zeitler event will be only \$15 and proceeds will go to the event. Don't miss out!!

Renewals: Enclosed is the renewal for membership along with any balance on your account. Prices have gone up to match our new expenses for the upcoming season. The deadline for receiving the renewal and reserving your membership is *April 30th* so please call if you have any questions. We do have 160 people on the waiting list so please try to get your renewal in by the deadline or you might lose your spot. The next billing will be in May and our next informational newsletter will be in early August.

Extra Birds: Don't forget, if you want extra birds you can add them in the "extra birds" line on the renewal card. Extra birds must be paid in full with your renewal before the deadline and are \$24 each (\$27 for all rooster), but after April 30th the price goes back to normal and availability might be limited. Ordering extra birds with your renewal ensures you will have enough pheasants when we finalize our order. If you don't have them ordered and paid for by April 30th any birds purchased afterward will be on a first come first served basis.

You are welcome to come out this summer to exercise or train the dogs, have a cookout at the cabin, or just get away for a bit. The members of this club help make it what it is, and we **are truly thankful** that you are a part of our family here. We hope to be able to provide a pleasant atmosphere to relax in for years to come.

FYI

Looking forward to seeing you this fall,

Every season I order 6500 pheasants for the farm which includes 2500 extra birds.

The average number of birds left to be released by January 1st is 3500 birds.

The majority of birds are released in the last two months of season, often with many snow days.

Mike, and Bill

